
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
October 8, 2020 

 
Vendor Questions Regarding 

RFP #925 – Safety Support Staff 
 

***Please note, the Question and Answer period for this RFP has now closed.  
These are the final questions being answered for this RFP. 
 
1. Is there will be any preference given to local vendors? 

a. Racine County prefers local vendors but is not opposed to vendors outside of 
the local area. 
 

2. Is this bid a re-compete of an ongoing contract? If yes, then please share the details 
of the incumbents. 

a. Yes, this is a current ongoing contract. Racine County contracts with a 
community organization to serve as Employer of Record 
 

3. How many temporary resources are currently engaged in the current contract? 
Please also provide the bifurcation of the resources supplied by each incumbent. 

a. As stated in the RFP: 2. Program Description and Requirements: 2.1 3 FTE 
positions will be staffed by the Provider 
 

4. When was the existing contract got started, and what is the annual monetary spent 
value of the current contract since inception? 

a. The current contract was started in 2018. The annual monetary spend 
averages $198,000 annually. 
 

5. Is there any defined Not-To-Exceed (NTE) budget of this bid for the base term? 
a. Racine County’s 2021 budget has not yet been approved 

 
6. How many vendors does the County intend to award? 

a. Racine County intends to award to one vendor. 
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